
 Livonia Public Schools 
 ___________________________________________________________________________________  

Director of Operations  
 
 
Date: October 10, 2018 
 
To: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent  

From: Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 

Re: Proposal from Great Northern Consulting 

As you know, at the Board of Education Study Session on Monday, 
August 6, 2018, you and I discussed with the Board the vacant properties 
owned by the District. At that time, the Board asked me to investigate 
entering into an agreement with Mr. Bill Bowman from Great Northern 
Consulting Group for him to review five (5) vacant properties owned by 
the District. 
 
Since that August meeting, I have received a proposal for professional 
services from Mr. Bowman’s company, Great Northern Consulting, which 
is included with this memo for the Board’s review. I would like to continue 
the discussion at the Monday October 15, 2018 Building and Site 
committee meeting to determine next steps for the District. 
 
Please let me know if there are any questions. Thank you. 
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